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1. Assessment of Borehole data at Arthur Cox Building and 
Cadenza Building 

The applicant has reviewed the boreholes logs provided by AGL Consulting (acting on behalf of the owners of 

both buildings) on 1 March 2024 and concludes the following: 

• The boreholes show a similar but higher profile for the competent rock level compared to MetroLink 

Geotechnical Profile. 

• The settlement assessment undertaken based on the MetroLink Geo-Long Section has thus considered 

a more conservative scenario. 

• An assessment using the higher rock levels indicated by the property owners should therefore reduce the 

current settlement values. 


